



clfurrow@aol.com

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

September 2023

We thank you for your continued prayers and support. Seasons may change but God stays the same. He never leaves us and He keeps us. God continues to bless and open doors to share the gospel with the Russian people that live around us.

We had an opportunity to share the Gospel in the suburb that we live in. We used paintings of the events in the bible to share the gospel with our neighbors where we live. The small civic center in our suburb allowed us to show 20 paintings from various artists to show to our community. We were able to take people through the bible and explain why Jesus came. People gave us lots of time to go through every picture and talk about its subject and meaning. This gave us an opportunity to meet our neighbors and let them hear the Gospel.

We are working toward starting Sunday services in our suburb. We are excited to organize these meetings and see what God has planned for the future. We are planning for the end of November to start these services.

It has been a year since we received our Residency and as by law here we have to check in with the immigration service. This went well and we are able to stay another year.

We are excited as a family to find out that Luba is pregnant.. We are expecting a girl in January. Luba is doing well but has caught a cough. Please pray with us that Luba and the new baby will be healthy during this time.

Thank you again for your continued prayers and support. May God richly bless you for your sacrifice.

For souls still waiting,

The Furrow family